The November 2005 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough commenced at approximately 7:30pm.  After the Pledge of Allegiance President Johnson proceeded to call the meeting to order
.  Roll call showed that Ciulla, Flanagan, and Johnson were present. Also in attendance were Bryon Killian & Ed Pietroski from Entech Engineering, Atty. Charles McCormick, and many concerned residents.


The October minutes were presented to Council and placed on display.

A motion to accept the minutes was made by Flanagan, 2nd by Ciulla, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from Ciulla 2nd by Flanagan, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.10/05/05

$ 1361.86

$ 87744.58
$ 7377.76

Deposits


$ 4541.92

$  1218.02
$   35.00

Withdrawals

$ 3705.53

$      .00
$ 2582.00

Interest

     $
    

$   264.38
$__ 16.96

Bal.11/02/05

$ 2198.25

$ 89226.98  
$ 4847.72





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 10/05/05

$11748.78

$2009.90

$22.01

Deposits


$     .00

$    .00

$ 3.60

Withdrawals

$     .00

$    .00

$  .00

Interest


$   34.96

$   5.98

$  .00
Bal.11/02/05

$11783.74

$2015.88

$27.11

SEWER FUND

Bal. 10/5/05

$ 328017.32

Deposits


$  11750.00

Transfer


$       .00

Penn Vest interest
$   1686.04 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals

$  32787.72

Interest


$    449.36
Bal 11/2/05

$ 305742.92

CORRESPONDENCE:


Johnson said the first item he has is a letter of resignation from Dave Longmore, our zoning officer effective 1/1/2006.  It is an appointed position.  We will be looking for a zoning officer.  The position pays $2400.00/yr.  Dave will be willing to help the new person in getting started.


Johnson said we received a letter from the White Haven Ambulance for a donation of $1000.00.  We gave them $1000.00 last year.  Discussion ensued.  

Johnson made a motion to donate $1000.00 to the White Haven Ambulance Assoc, 2nd by Flanagan, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Crestwood School District sent a letter looking for someone to sit in on meetings so that the local boroughs will be aware of what the school district is up to.  If anyone is interested in being Penn Lakes representative please see Rob Johnson.


DEP sent us notification that they have approved our plans for the Dam valve repair.  They are allowing us to work on it and they have given us a permit.  This is for the valve repair only, not the dam repair.  We have complied with everything they have asked so far.  There is a form to complete upon completion of the project.


Bob Moser, president of Penn Lake Assoc, sent us a letter regarding all the refurbishing that was done and is planned of the community house. He is requesting a donation of $2,000.00 from the Borough.  Johnson proceeded to say that we do have our monthly council meetings along with all other public meetings here at the community building.  We do pay the Association $300.00 for the year as rent.  Discussion ensued that if we have the additional funds available next year we will donate the other $1000.00.  

Johnson motioned to donate $1000.00 now, 2nd by Flanagan, roll call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried. 


Office of Community Development sent a letter regarding the funds they are holding for the Dam Project.  They have received and amended the time frame needed to complete the Dam project.  They will extend the grant eligibility through May of 2006, contingent upon the partial expenditure prior to 12/15/2005.   

We have requested reimbursement from them on engineering fees. We will also be looking for the dam valve installation reimbursement.    

QUESTIONS & COMMENTS:


Sally Horny asked if Linde is responsible for fixing Hollenback Road.  Johnson replied that Linde is responsible to repair any damage they did. Discussion followed.

Brian from Entech commented that Linde has a pre-construction video, and any trenching they will pay for it.  Augie will take a look at it and see what can be done to repair it temporarily.


Margo Beckerman asked if there will be any correspondence to the homeowners in regard to the sewer project such as names of inspectors or contractors, the type of wiring needed, time frame for hookup.  She feels a little bit of information should go out to the homeowners.  Johnson said that contractors will be posted on the bulletin board that have permits in the borough.  Discussion followed.  Flanagan suggested that Aqua has correspondence going out to homeowners perhaps we can have some sort of insert.  


A resident asked if when the lake is drained can he clean out the area by his property and if the material that is removed can be dumped by the ball field.  Johnson replied that no you cannot put anything by the ball field and as far as permits at the lake, Penn Lake does not issue any permits regarding the lake.  If you want to do anything with the lake it would be between you and DEP and Army Corp of Engineers and anyone else that needs to be involved. If you choose to do this you are on your own.


Mrs. McGarrigan asked how it would work if the businesses in Dennison Twp hook up to the sewers.  How will they pay?  Bryon replied that any business that would like to hook up need to get an agreement between Dennison Twp and Penn Lake first.  Nothing has been agreed upon yet.  It would be based on EDU’s.  He feels that there can be 5 or so EDU’s.  Discussion followed.

Another resident asked why only 1 pump at the store when there are multiple units.  Bryon said that the issue should be what are they paying not that there is only 1 pump.  Ed Pietroski explained that if it’s classified as 2 units they will pay for two.  If it’s classified for more they will pay for that amount.  One pump can handle more than one EDU.  
If it is 3 units, then they will get 3 bills.  Discussion ensued about tap in fee cost and the possibility of increasing the fee. 

Ed Pietroski explained the costs that would be incurred to new construction homeowners after Linde is finished with the project and out of the area versus them still being here and actually taking advantage of that. Flanagan stated that upon completion of construction the possibility of increasing tap in fees can be revisited.

RECEIPTS: READ
  





$ 1218.02

HA Berkheimer, EIT



$  430.60

Luzerne County, Delinquent Taxes



$  980.00

Realty transfer taxes



$  100.00

Contractors Permits



$  100.00

Zoning Permit



$  330.00

Garbage Fees Collected



$  143.24

Taxes Collected



$ 8000.00

Sewer Connection Fees Collected

BILLS:
READ 




$   65.99

HA Berkheimer, admin & comm.



$   14.04

PP & L October Streetlight



$ 2582.00

JP Mascaro & Sons, Nov. Garbage Coll.

$  116.00
Journal Newspapers, Plann Comm, zoning hearing, & Garbage ads

$  203.36
Citizens Voice, Garbage Ad






$  150.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, Nov. Salary



$   60.00

Kirby Health Center- 4 water tests

$   38.00
Postmaster, 2006 PO Box Rental

$  138.00
PA State Assoc Boro’s – 2006 Dues

$  140.00
Shaun Kuter, SEO Salary

$  571.12
John R Varaly Plann Comm Consultation

$  200.00
Tom Carter, maintaining kiddy beach

$71268.42
Aqua Resources – 4/30 to 7/29/05

$19619.73
Aqua Resources – 6/25 to 9/30/05


Motion to pay the bills was made by Flanagan, 2nd by Ciulla, roll call –all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

 


Johnson said he has received a recommendation from the Planning Commission.  They have met and reviewed the Basler Curative Amendment Application.  The proposal is to change the properties from 2 acres to 1 acre.  The Planning Committee doesn’t feel that there is anything to cure.  There are no defects or present conflicts in the zoning in order to cure it.

The application did not show proof that there is presently anything detrimental to warrant the amendment.  They did not prove that they were hurt in any way by the current zoning.
The Planning Commissions recommendation is to deny the curative amendment.

Johnson motioned to accept the Planning Commissions recommendation and findings and to deny the curative amendment presented by the Basler’s, 2nd Ciulla, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS:


The Planning Commission is looking into a possible future ordinance that would require DEP Certification prior to a building permit being issued; Wetland delineation. They are requesting that Council pass a temporary resolution until the Planning commission can formalize a special purpose ordinance for council’s approval.  Johnson stated that council couldn’t make a temporary ordinance regarding wetland approvals.  As far as a future ordinance, Johnson spoke with someone from Dennison Township and they recently passed one on wetlands approval.  Maybe their ordinance can be looked at and reviewed.  Discussion followed.  The Planning Commission is also looking into changing the ordinance for unattached structures.


Scott Bush from Borton Lawson sent an email and said that they are ready to advertise for bid the dam valve repair project, and needs approval from council to place the ad in the paper.  Johnson motioned to give Borton Lawson the approval to prepare the bid and to advertise the dam valve repair project, 2nd by Flanagan, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Johnson continued that we have bids on our 2006 garbage pick up that need to be opened.  The following bids were received:


Solid Waste Services D/B/A JP Mascaro & Sons - $38,268.00

Waste Management



- $78,008.00

Johnson motioned to accept the lower bid from Solid Waste Mgt. D/B/A JP Mascaro & Sons in the amount of $38,268.00 for garbage collection for $2006, 2nd Ciulla, roll call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Atty. McCormick read the 1st Reading of the Budget.

Johnson motioned to accept the 1st reading of the budget, 2nd by Flanagan, roll call- all in favor none opposed, motion carried.


Johnson said that elections are next week and we have council seats up for re-election.  Augie is up for re-election and is interested in running.  Johnson’s term is up but he is not interested in running.  If someone is interested in running you will need to have a write in campaign. Discussion ensued. 

Brief discussion ensued regarding the mayor and his term.  Atty. McCormick sent him a letter and we have not heard anything from him back yet.


Discussion ensued about the lake being lowered and if the Borough will help in restocking it.  Right now we have nothing budgeted to restock the lake.  Maybe the Game Commission may help in restocking the lake, there may be a fee, we don’t know.


Johnson indicated we have a bill from Linde Enterprises that was missed earlier. Their application #11 request for this month’s work is for $112,553.99.  Johnson motioned to pay Linde Enterprises’ app #11 request for $112,553.99, 2nd by Ciulla, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Johnson, 2nd by 

Ciulla, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.








Respectfully submitted,
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